
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 6, 2012 
 
 
TO:  ILWU Longshore, Ship Clerk, and Walking Boss/Foreman Locals 
 
FROM: Kevin Wolfe, Interim Executive Director 
 
SUBJECT: ILWU-PMA Pension Plan – July 1, 2012 Pension Increases 
 
The July 1, 2008 Memorandum of Understanding between the ILWU and PMA 
provides for the following pension increases to pensioners and survivor pensioners 
effective July 1, 2012, which will be reflected in the July 1, 2012 pension payments. 
 

 Pensioners who retired on or after July 1, 1999 and prior to July 1, 2002 will 
receive an increase of $2.00 per month per Year of Service.  Survivors of 
such Pensioners will receive 65% of this amount, an increase of $1.30 per 
month per Year of Service. 

 
 Pensioners who retired on or after July 1, 2002 and prior to July 1, 2008 will 

receive an increase of $1.00 per month per Year of Service.  Survivors of 
such Pensioners will receive 65% of this amount, an increase of $.65 per 
month per Year of Service. 

 
 Pensioners who retired on or after July 1, 2008 will receive an increase of 

$10.00 per month per Year of Service.  Survivors of such Pensioners will 
receive 75% of this amount, an increase of $7.50 per month per Year of 
Service. 

 
Pensioners and survivors will receive individual notices describing their pension 
increase.  A sample of the form of this notice is attached. 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc: Area Welfare Directors 
 

A copy of this memo can be downloaded at www.benefitplans.org 
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